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“E-withdrawal”

Other important issues

Significantly, the proposal provides an option 
for the seller to include a form for electronic 
withdrawal at its online shop. The consumer 
will be able to fill in the form and submit it to 
the seller electronically. The seller will then be 
required to promptly transmit confirmation of 
receipt of the form to the consumer by e-mail. 
This is designed to streamline the withdrawal 
procedure. It may be offered in any form that 
enables the consumer to make a clear statement 
of the intention to cancel the purchase.

The directive also applies to files downloaded 
from the internet. In that case, however, it will 
be possible to withdraw from the contract only
if the downloading service has not begun yet. 
Goods ordered at a distance will have to be 
delivered promptly, within 30 days at the most.

The new directive may go into effect this year, 
to be followed by implementation into the laws 
of the EU member states.
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On 24 March 2011 the European Parliament
approved a proposal for a Consumer Rights 
Directive—COM(2008)614. The proposal 
concerns the law of consumer contracts and 
combines four existing directives: distance 
contracts, contracts negotiated away from 
business premises, consumer sales, and 
unfair terms in consumer contracts.

The most important changes involve distance 
contracts:

 

The current directives provide for the option 
of withdrawing from a transaction concluded at 
a distance (by internet, telephone or post) or 
away from the seller’s premises and returning 
the product without stating any reasons. 
However, in different member states there are 
varying deadlines for withdrawal. In Poland it 
is currently 10 days. The proposal unifies the 
period for withdrawal at 14 days. Generally the 
period will run from conclusion of the contract 
or (if different from the date of conclusion of 
the contract) from the day when the consumer 
receives a signed order form. A consumer 
exercising the right of withdrawal must return 
the goods promptly, but no later than 14 days 
after communicating the decision to withdraw 
to the seller, e.g. by filling in an online form.

The proposal provides that the seller must 
reimburse any payments to the consumer, i.e.
including the costs of the previous shipment. 
The consumer must cover only the direct cost 
of returning the goods, unless the seller agreed 
to cover that cost, but if the value of the goods 
exceeds EUR 40 the cost of returning the goods 
must also be covered by the seller. The seller 
will not be required to cover the cost of delivery 
to the consumer if the consumer selects a delivery 
method other than the standard method offered 
by the seller.
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